                                    Pencester Patients Group (PPG)
                               Minutes 7th December 2021

PRESENT  

Mike West                         Chairman                      MW
Julie Hooper                      Practice Manger            JH
Michelle Goodwin            Reception Supervisor    MG
Geraldine Butcher             Patient                           GB
Georgette Rapley              Patient                            GR
Colin Bennett                    Patient                            CB
George Higgins                 Patient Minutes              GH
GH It was noted that there are still some visitors/patients entering the Surgery without wearing a mask or face covering. We know there are notices outside the reception  and in the foyer but clearly, these notices are not strong or big enough. We also know that we are treading on dangerous ground as we don’t want our receptionists “policing” this situation. It was felt that a more firmer notice should be done, possibly by a Doctor or other responsible person. Perhaps the PPG Committee can come up with appropriate wording or ideas at the next PPG Meeting.  The whole committee spoke on this subject.   
The subject of telephone calls was tabled and it seems that there are still long waiting times before one can get through to a receptionist. One of the problems was a message interrupting the call advising that “there were no more slots at this time, please call again later”. It was pointed out by JH that on the one hand this interruption may be a bit of a nuisance but on the other hand this interruption was beneficial to the caller by not having to wait in a queue.  
CB. Advised that the Paula Carr Clinic which used to be held at Buckland Hospital and latterly at the Dover Health Centre. It appears that the Paula Carr Clinic was currently being held in Folkestone on an industrial estate. It is thought that the White Cliffs Surgery on the Folkestone Road Dover had a Paula Carr clinic. The practice manager JH said she would try and find out more on the Paula Carr situation.    
MG Advised the meeting that although Buckland Hospital was for minor injuries,

there is a “phone back” by a Doctor for urgent cases.  
Before concluding the meeting, JH briefly mentioned that a Patients Survey Plan  had been done last year. Possibly a refresher? 
The meeting closed at 1540hrs.

Next Meeting will be on Tuesday 8th March 2022 at 14.30hrs         

Any Agenda items should be addressed to the PPG committee chairman.
Apologies for absence should be directed to Mike West or Julie Hooper.
Below are possible example notices to be larger
   FACE MASKS ARE            YOU WILL NOT BE ADMITTED

       COMPULSORY                    WITHOUT A FACE MASK
YOU WILL NOT BE SEEN BY A DOCTOR OR RECEPTIONIST

                         WITHOUT A FACE MASK
